January 24, 2024

I am writing to support the “Advanced Clean Cars II Program” legislation.
While the transition to electric vehicles will be difficult, it is also necessary.  The necessity should be clear to everyone by now; climate change denial is no longer possible, except among those who willfully and knowingly lie to themselves and others.  However, it is also true that the transition will be fraught and complex.  As an owner of an EV since March of 2023 (Tesla Model 3), I am aware of the hurdles to be faced, primarily the lack of a supporting infrastructure, such as we now have with gas-powered vehicles and gas service stations.  The second hurdle is the cost of EVs, even with incentives.  Those are real dis-incentives, and should be addressed by the legislature, but should not be used to derail the goal of the legislation, to reduce Maine’s vehicular carbon footprint.

Sincerely,

Michael D. Burke
PO Box 438
Wilton ME  04204
207/645-4872

